
 

May 11, 2020 

 

TO:   Jeanette Finch, ITD, OTI 

   

   

FROM:  Glenn F. Miles, Executive Director 

SUBJECT: 2020-2026 KMPO TIP Amendment Request #13 Adding Funds to KN 20402 Int Pleasant View Rd & Prairie Avenue adding $235,000 in  

  Federal Safety Funds (local) and $300,000 in Local Funding 

 

The Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization (KMPO) has been requested by Post Falls Highway District and LHTAC to add $235,000 in Federal Safety 

funding and $300,000 in local participating funding to support construction of the Pleasant View and Prairie Avenue intersection improvements. 

 
Route, Location 
 
Key No. Mileposts Work, Detail 
Sponsor Program Fund 

 

District Scheduled Costs (Dollars in Thousands with Match) 

Year-Of-Expenditure Dollars (Not Current Prices) 

Phase 2020 2021 2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 PREL 

Lifetime Direct Costs All Programs 

 
Total Federal Match 

SMA-5719, INT PLEASANT VIEW RD & PRAIRIE AVE, POST FA 1 CN 1,419           - - 1,719  1,314  405  

20402 MP 5.799 - 5.799SAFTY/TRAF OPER, Intersection Improvements PE - - - 258 239 19 

POST FALLS HD SAFETY (L) HRRR RW - - - 102 95 7 

The Pleasant View Rd and Prairie Ave Intersection Improvements project is located near Post Falls in Kootenai County and will improve the incidence of 
angle injury accidents and will help eliminate the continued occurrence of accidents with the reduction/elimination of serious injury crashes and 
fatalities.  Amendment #13 adds $235,000 in Federal Safety (local) and $300,000 in Local Participating funds. 

 

 

This amendment does not affect the projects anticipated impact on safety performance measures, and is supported by Post Falls Highway District and the Local 

Highway Technical Assistance Council (LHTAC).  LHTAC and Post Falls Highway District certify they have sufficient funds in the program to support the 

increase within this Administrative Amendment. 

Amendment #13 is approved effective May 11, 2020 and will be posted on the KMPO Website effective May 12, 2020. 

Should you have questions, please contact me at (208) 930-4164. 

 

 

 


